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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
March 31, 2020 

 
 

To:    Sheila Jones, Supervisor, District I 
     Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District II 
     Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District III 
     Karl Banks, Supervisor, District IV 
     Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V 

 
 

From:  Tim Bryan, P.E. 
       County Engineer  
 
 

Re:  Sink Hole 
   111/159 French Branch  
   Villages of Caroline Subdivision Lots 57 and 59 
 
 

 
A sink hole has formed in the rear yards of 111 and 159 French Branch.  It appears that when the houses 
were constructed dirt was brought in and the catch basin was covered over with approximately 18” of fill.  It 
is assumed that something was placed over the grate to keep water from entering but this apparently rotted 
thus allowing water to seep into the grate causing a depression in the ground to the top of the inlet.  The inlet 
itself is not damaged, its is just lower than the adjacent grade. 
 
The Engineering Department has determined that the grate being too low is causing a dangerous sink hole.  
The grate inlet is located within a drainage easement.   

 
 The Engineering Department is requesting Board approval to raise the inlet to the current height of the 
adjacent grade and to perform work off County Right-of-Way. 
 







timothy.bryan
Highlight




